
 

 
 

First Presbyterian Church of Delhi, NY 

May - June 2023 COURIER 
 

Special dates 
• Worship with Communion, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, May 7 

• Healthy Congregations Workshop, 6:00 PM, Chapel, May 10 

• Mother’s Day, May 14 

• Worship, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, May 14 

• Annual Morgan Stanley Investment Meeting, 5:30 pm, FPC Sanctuary, May 17 

• Worship, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, May 21 

• Healthy Congregations Workshop, 6:00 PM, Chapel, May 24 

• Pentecost Sunday Worship, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, May 28 

• Office Closed in observation of Memorial Day, May 29 

• Trinity Sunday Worship with Communion, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, June 4 

• Healthy Congregations Workshop, 6:00 PM, Chapel, June 7 

• Worship, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, June 11 

• Father’s Day, June 18 

• Worship, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, June 18 

• Office Closed in observation of Juneteenth, June 19 

• Worship and Bountiful Giving Sunday, 10:30 AM, Virtual and FPC Sanctuary, June 25 

• Newsletter Deadline, June 26 

• Summer Schedule begins soon - watch for details! 
 



First Presbyterian Church      
4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY  13753 

Phone: 607-746-2155 
E-Mail: office@fpcdelhi.org        Website: www.fpcdelhi.org  

Pastor Jamie Tyrrell, Interim 
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SESSION – next meetings May 1, Jun 5 and Jul 3 at 5:30 pm 
 

2023 

Edward Furgol, 184 Rider Hill Road, Delhi NY 13753                    746-7476 

Renee Maxwell, 9 Delview Terrace, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6128 

Barbara Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775         829-6005 

Joe Weaver, 4 Park Place, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6173 

 
 

2024 

Nancy Lee, 2 Cross Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     267-8485 

Barb Leo, 200 Spencer Heights, Delhi, NY 13753 746-8265 

Tammi Tully, 125 Delaware Ave, Delhi, NY 13753    376-1119 

  
 

 

DEACONS – next meetings May 7 and Jun 4 at 9:45 am 
 

2023 Karen LaFever, 74 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6339 
 

2024 Kathy Martin, 5872 County Highway 18, Bloomville, NY 13739 538-9082 
 

2025 

Betty Bell, 51 Hamden Hill Road, Delhi, NY 13753 746-2035 

Linda Dewitt, 48734 St Hwy 10, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3590 

Leslie McKeegan, 47900 State Highway 10, Delhi, NY 13753        437-7890 

Toni Weaver, 4 Park Place, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6173 
 

   

 

TRUSTEES – next meetings May 17 and Jun 21 at 6:30 pm 

 

2023 

Joe Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3611 

Ed Goff, 485 Dunham Road, Delhi, NY 13753                    746-8709 

Tom Little, 1618 Arbuckle Hollow, Delancey, NY 13752 746-2536 
 

 

2024 

Harry Bell, 51 Hamden Hill Road, Delhi, NY 13753 746-2035 

Alex Cantwell, 19 Orchard St, Delhi, NY 13753 434-6081 

Art Maxwell, 9 Delview Terrace, Delhi, NY 13753 746-6128 
 

 

2025 

Cullen LaFever, 74 Meredith Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     746-6339 

Kevin Lee, 2 Cross Street, Delhi, NY 13753                                     267-8485 

Tom Leo, 200 Spencer Heights, Delhi, NY 13753 746-8265 
 
 

TREASURER 

 

George Thompson, 517 Olin Evans Rd, Franklin, NY  13775 829-6005 

FINANCIAL  

SECRETARY 
Gia Cantwell, 13491 State Highway 28, Delhi, NY 13753 746-3611 

CLERK OF SESSION 

 
Edward Furgol, 184 Rider Hill Road, Delhi NY 13753                    746-7476 

         

May - June 2023 Newsletter 
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Pastor Jamie Tyrrell 
Interim 

 

First Presbyterian Church 
4 Clinton Street 
Delhi, NY 13753 

607-746-2155   Emergency - 585-705-0026 
Jamie.tyrrell@fpcdelhi.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

“For you know that it was not with perishable things such as silver or gold that you 

were redeemed from the empty way of life* handed down to you from your 

ancestors, but with the precious blood of Christ, a lamb without blemish or 

defect.” 1 Peter 1: 18-19 
*emphasis is mine. 

 

The empty way of life. Many discover at some point that we have invested our 

lives in purposes that are good, but in time we outgrow them. We enter a new 

phase of life with experience, memories and wondering, “why do I get out of 

bed today?” 
 

In 1976 Gail Sheehy wrote a book about this and called it Passages, Predictable 

Crises of Adult Life. I have been thinking about this book. I just lost a dear friend, 

Alec Sutherland. He was a brilliant, kind professor of English at Nazareth College 

in Rochester. He could have taught anywhere and had offers from “spiffier” 

schools, but he was more than content to be a colleague and mentor where he 

was. 
 

I was talking to him 6 years ago, a few days after he had been told he had six 

months to live. Over coffee and conversation, he shared that his last unanswered 

question was about what comes next, if anything, after death. I reminded him 

that our job is to live well each day that we are given. God takes care of the rest, 

including the end. 
 

A year later we were having conversation over coffee. He said, “My doctor said 

that my survival for a year is entirely unprecedented and that if he was a believer 

he would call this a miracle.” 
 

I smiled and said, “It is a miracle whether or not your doctor believes it.” 
 



 

He was very quiet, then said, “Yes, I know.” He returned to our faith; his wife was 

baptized and joined Christ Church in Pittsford. On Saturday my wife and I 

gathered with others to say “Goodbye.” It was a rich time. I must admit that as 

happy as I am for Alec, I wish I could have another cup of coffee with him. 
 

For 5 more years Alec continued to love his former students as he had the 

opportunity and continued to explore the universe – mostly in books because he 

could no longer travel. Through all of life’s moments, Alec lived two constants: 

adventure and giving others a hand up. 
 

What are the constants of your life - the passions that do not change as the 

circumstances of your life do? What was there as you left home and started a 

new life, left a job and started a new one, embraced a life partner, said “Hi” to 

a child, said “Bye” to your last child, or lost a friend? God has given you a passion 

- maybe two or three. You have already lived that passion out in many situations. 

Your life will change and you will have to find new ways to live your passions. You 

find them or you become another of those who have outlived their lives and 

wonder why God does not just take them. 
 

At the reception, my wife brought Alec’s dear friend and college “Mother,” Sister 

Monica, over. She hugged me and thanked me for encouraging Alec’s faith for 

many years. She knew of the moment he looked at me and said, “I believe.” 
 

I am almost 80. My life is changing and it is a real pain. Sister Monica reminded 

me of what counts. I helped God lift a weight from the heart of a friend 6 years 

ago. God used our friendship as a part of releasing the power of Alec’s love for 

the final years of his life. As his life was becoming increasingly circumscribed by 

a failing body, Alec was – perhaps – even wiser and more wonderful than before. 

As small as my contribution was, God was and is grateful that I came and had 

coffee. 
 

If you pray daily the simple prayer, “What do you have for me today?” hush up 

and listen. God who is faithful will show you love in ways that fit your life today. 

He had a purpose for Alec up to the moment he moved a finger and touched 

the palm of his wife’s hand then breathed his last. God has a purpose for you 

right up to the last moment of your life. Seek and you will find. Change is a pain. 

God is faithful. 



 

  
 

We continue to review our Fruits of the Spirit and the children are finishing 

up with the story of Moses. We had a family movie afternoon after church on 

April 16th. We showed “The Prince of Egypt,” which is the DreamWorks version 

of Moses’ story. This was a great movie for our Sunday School children, as 

this helped the children to visually understand the whole Bible study that we 

have been reading. Pastor, his wife and the Bells joined us for the movie, along 

with cookies (thank you, Betty) and, of course, a movie is not the same without 

popcorn (thank you Barb and George for the hot air popper). 
 

Miss Linda led the children (with help from adult volunteers) in ringing 

“Amazing Grace” with their colored bells and singing (and using ASL) “Our God 

is an Awesome God!” on March 26th. The congregation enjoys when the children 

perform for them. They have learned so much from Miss Linda and Miss Jackie 

- we are truly blessed to have them coaching/teaching our small disciples how 

music is another way to praise our Lord, Jesus Christ! 
 

The children continue to be ushers for our congregation’s tithes and offerings. 

The congregation enjoys seeing the children participate in our services. We 

are so very proud of them! Pastor Jamie continues to be supportive, 

encouraging the children to be engaged with their church families. We only 

have two months to go till the end of our Sunday School year. It amazes me 

how fast the time goes! With the end of our school year, we need to start 

thinking about VBS for July!  Yes, that’s right folks; I would like to be able to 

do a mini version again this year.  I’m putting the word out now to have you all 

put on your creative thinking hats for ideas, volunteers, themes, games, 

crafts, and more. We usually do three evenings of the week (Mon – Wed or 

Tues – Thurs). The week of July 10th or the 17th are the only weeks that I am 

available, so I’m asking for anyone who would be able to help me out. I’d like 

to be able to pin down the dates so, check your calendars and spread the 

word… VBS is coming to the First Presbyterian Church of Delhi!!! 
 



 

We will continue our schedule to meet for classes every other Sunday. We 

invite all families with children from 2-12 years of age to join us at any time 

of the year. If you know a family interested in joining us and would like more 

information, please let me know. I would be happy to send them our Sunday 

School flyer or the latest newsletter. We will continue to meet in the chapel 

of the church at 9:45am – 10:20am.  
 

2023 remaining schedule is as follows: 
 

May 7 

May 21 

June 11 

June 25*  
 

*Last Class/Bountiful Giving Sunday 

(All dates are subject to change as necessary) 
 

As always we’d like to thank all our church families for the continued support 

you give to the Christian Education program. Our small disciples are truly 

blessed with your words of encouragement and the loving care you give to 

them.   
 

With Love & Peace to you all, 

Tammi Tully & Susie Little  

Christian Education Leaders  
 

 



 

 

Church Life 
 

The Church Life committee provided a breakfast in the chapel on Easter 

Sunday. The breakfast was well attended and enjoyed by all.   
 

The committee met on April 16th and made plans for some future 

summer activities.  A special train ride is being planned for Sunday July 

30th aboard the Cooperstown and Charlotte Valley railroad, so save the 

date!  We will have the train all to ourselves and we will be inviting 

members of the United Ministry and the Bovina United Presbyterian 

Church to join us too!  It is our hope that our Sunday worship can 

happen on the train ride but that remains to be determined. Stay tuned 

for details about this special event. Updates will be provided in our 

weekly church bulletins.  
 

If you have any suggestions for activities or events that you would like 

to see happen in the future, please feel free to reach out and discuss 

them with one of the committee members: Barbara Thompson, Barbara 

Leo, Linda Dewitt, Tammy Tully, Leslie McKeegan, Susie Little and 

Kathy Martin. And as always, we welcome anyone that would like to 

join us!  
 
 
 

Just a Note… 
 

First Pres Family, 
 

On the evening of February 19th, I was able to wiggle the first two big toes on 
my left foot.  Medically speaking, this was not supposed to happen.  I can only 
attribute this and subsequent motion to the grace of God based in the prayers 
of friends and family including those at FPC.  The cards and calls I receive 
from you are appreciated.  
 

God Bless you all! 
Matt Burgin 
 
 

To My Church Family 
 

I would like to thank everyone for all the prayers, cards and telephone calls at 
the time of my recent hospitalization. 
 

Margie Hume 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Healthy Congregations Workshops 
 

On Wednesday, April 26 we held the first of four Healthy Congregations workshops in 
the chapel from 6:00pm to 7:30pm. The workshops will continue over the next month 

or so, being held every other Wednesday at 6:00.  The full list of dates is as follows: 
April 26, May 3, May 17 and June 7.   
 

The workshops are being led by Mark Montford and Doug Horne of the 

Presbytery’s Committee on Ministry.  The training was requested by our Session 

originally and held back until a time when we had a pastor in place. Pastor Jamie has 
received basic training in this approach to church communications himself. If you have 

any questions, just reach out!  We hope to see you on these Wednesdays at 6! 

 

Annual Reports 
 

Annual Reports are available outside the church office and in the new narthex. This 

annual report contains the 2022 year-end treasurer’s reports as well as reports from 

all the committees of the church. Please stop by and pick one up if you did not get one 
earlier. 

 

Spare Change for Mission 
 

The “Mile of Pennies” jar needs your help! Please gather up all the scattered and 

assorted coins that are cluttering up your dressers or tables and bring them in to the 
“Mile of Pennies” jar outside the office.  Every donation is helpful – large or small! The 

money collected from this jar goes toward the “Fellowship of the Least Coin” supporting 
our mission giving with our brothers and sisters around the globe. 

 

Apportionment 
 

The Per Capita amount for 2023 has been set at $43.95 per 

member. Per Capita apportionment is based on church membership 

as of December 31, 2021. Our apportionment is based on 163 

members giving a total of $7,163.85. The money is paid by our 

church to cover our share of basic operation costs of our Presbytery, 

Synod, and General Assembly. Each member is invited to contribute 

$43.95 to help pay this obligation. 
 



 

TRUSTEE HIGHLIGHTS FOR  

MARCH AND APRIL 2023
 

 Scheduled our annual meeting with our Morgan Stanley agents to 

review the FPC investment profile for May 17th at 6:30 PM. 

 Snow Blower has been serviced and repaired. 

 Fellowship hall elevator has been serviced. 

 Library has been set as the secure room for the church facility; other 

measures are being investigated throughout the facility. 

 Manse maintenance: The trustees have had the bats removed from 

the attic, mold remediation completed throughout the manse and a 

state-of-the-art humidifier and UV light has been place in the heat 

duct on the furnace. 

 Regular FPC March and April 2023 bills have been approved to be paid. 

 The mowing of the Flats Cemetery has been contracted for this 

summer. 

 Deer fencing has been taken down and stored. 

 Raking of leaves along the buildings has been completed. 

 
 

FPC Youth Group 
  

  
 

Are you a youth between the ages of 12-18 who wants to grow their faith by 
having fun, traveling, and helping their community?  Then check out our youth 

group program.   

Contact Julia Ward (607) 353-5559 or Tammi Tully (607) 376-1119 to find 

out more! 
Thank you to all who donate to the youth mission of our church by bringing in your 
bottles and cans.  Your generous donations really do help make a difference! 
Please consider donating to this cause, by dropping off your bottles and cans in the 

donation box located in the lobby of the New Narthex. 
 

DON’T FORGET!!  

Returnable Bottle & Can Collection 

 benefits the Youth Mission Work  
 

Donations of bottles and cans are still being accepted.   

Contact Julia for details. 607-353-5559.    
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT IN OUR MISSION WORK! 



 

First Presbyterian Church 
Delhi, New York 
Budget vs. Actual 

January – March 2023 
   

 
 

 

 

*Please note the budget column represents the budget for January through March only. Please 
contact Treasurer George Thompson or the church office if you have any questions. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

George Thompson, Treasurer 

 



 

Communion in Worship 
May 7, 2023   

 
June 4, 2023   

 

Worship, participate, commune and open 

your eyes and your hearts to the living 
Christ in your life. 

 

Addresses Needed for 
Those Away in College & 

Military  
 

Please contact the church office by phone, 

email or post with our church family’s 

students or military service personnel 

addresses for this year. Our caring 

congregation wishes to encourage those 

students and military who are part of our 

church family with cards and prayers and 

maybe even a care package at times! Help 

us help members of our church family who 

are students or in the military to stay 

connected to their church family.  

Address & Email Corrections 
 

If you move or change your email address, 
please contact the church office as soon as 

possible but at least within 30 days, with your 
new mailing or emailing information. Thank 
you for helping us maintain communication in 

a timely manner. 
  

 
 

 
 

 

We are collecting aluminum tabs (from 
beverage cans, soup cans, etc.) or any 

clean scrap aluminum to donate to the 
Shriners Hospital.  There is a basket in the 

new narthex for any donations. If you 
have any questions, get in touch with 

Betty Bell. 
 
 

DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE 
 

The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread 

devotionals are available in the new 
narthex and also outside the church 

office. If you wish to make a contribution 
to defray the cost, there is a wooden box 

on the table outside the office or 

contributions may be left in the office.  
 

 

 

The next Bountiful Giving Sundays are: 

May 28th and June 25th. 
 



 

    
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Our deepest sympathy and prayers 

are with the following families: 
 

Jeffrey & Susan Gearhart on the recent 

passing of Jeff’s mother. 
 

George & Barb Thompson on the 
passing of George’s cousin John 

Davidson on March 10, 2023. 
 

Joe & Toni Weaver on the passing of 

Joe’s sister Bonnie Aitken on March 23, 
2023. 
 

Sally & Roy Scrimshaw on the passing 
of Sally’s mother Elizabeth “Betty” 

Elliot on March 30, 2023. 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 
 

 

If you know of anyone who is in the 
hospital or in need of pastoral care, 

please call the church office. We 

would rather be notified ten times 
than not be aware of the needs of the 

church family! 
 

Our prayers are with those who have 

recently had outpatient procedures, 
surgery, are facing major changes in 

their lives, been hospitalized or are 
facing difficult health concerns. 
 

 

 
  

REMEMBER 

 
SUNDAY, MAY 14 

 

 

REMEMBER 

 
SUNDAY, JUNE 18 

 



 

 

WORSHIP FLOWERS 
 

May    7 – Patrick and Ryan Sullivan 
        14 –  

        21 –  
        28 – 

 
June   4 –  

        11 –  
        18 –  

        25 – 
 

July    2 –   
          
 
 
 

 
LITURGISTS 

 

May    7 – Kevin Sullivan 

        14 – Renee Maxwell 
        21 – Barb Thompson 

        28 – Kathy Martin 
 

June   4 –  
        11 –  

        18 – 
        25 –  

        

July    2 –  
 

OFFICE NOTES 
 

If you have an item or announcement to 
be placed in the Church Life section of the 

bulletin, it must be in the office by 9:00 
on Thursday morning. 
 

The church office will be closed on Mon, 
May 29th in observation of Memorial Day, 

Mon, June 19th in observation of 
Juneteenth.  

 

 
Newsletter articles are due in the office 
on Monday, June 26, 2023 in order to be 

placed in the July - August Courier. If you 
are able to turn items in earlier, it is 

certainly appreciated.       
                 

 

   

LOOKING FOR 

WAYS TO 

SERVE? 
 

 
2023 Flower sign-up is now on the 
bulletin board across from the office. If 

you would like to offer flowers for worship 
on a Sunday, please sign up on the poster 

or give the church office a call. Thank you 
for helping enhance our worship! 

 
Anyone wishing to participate in the 

Worship Service as Liturgist should 
contact the church office. 

 

Graduate information 
requested 

We wish to congratulate all of our 
graduates this spring. If someone in your 

family is graduating (from college, 
graduate school or high school) this 

spring, please contact the church office.  
All information will appear in the 

July/August newsletter. 

 
 

 



 

 
 

1 – Lucas Magyar 

      Jeana Roberts 

3 – Owen Losie 

4 – Susan Gearhart 

      Robbie Olsen 

5 – Teresa (Burr) Patry 

      Margaret Valentine  

6 – Sarah Philion 

7 – Barbara Geywits 

8 – Jane DeWitt 

      Heather Rosa 

      Franklin Snyder 

      Dave Raber 

9 – Brenna Gioffe 

      Lynn Roye 

10 – Vera Hunt 

       Jason Perkins 

12 – Lucas Nealis 

13 – Megan Cantwell 

       Madelynn Hilton 

       Laura Jo Synan 

15 – Libbie Arehart 

       Vincent Specht 

18 – Seth Malcolm 

19 – Sean Clark 

22 – Jacalyn Clark  

23 – Elizabeth (Curley) Nevin 

       Emilie Mignier 

       Sherry Cooke 

24 – Kay Stilwell 

25 – Arvid Whitmore 

       Linda Raber 

       Dave Stilwell 

26 – Kyle Abraham 

       Jeremiah Anderson 

       Matthew Burgin 

       Olivia Burgin 

27 – Eli Hooker 

29 – Nora Mallette 

31 – Austin Merino 

       Brenda Ellis 
 
 

 
 
 1 -   Jones Cantwell-        

 Tucker 
 2 - Kyle Cantwell 

         David Moxley 
         Al Perkins 

 6 – Dave Gile 

 Val Sullivan 
 7 – Caitlyn Burr 

 Isabella Cecce 
 8 –   Thomas Ambrose 

         Greg Beall 
 9 – Garrett Mackey 

         Stephen Mostert 
         Rieley Merino 

10 – Connie Hoffman 
11 – Steve Utter 

12 –  Ben Arehart  
14 – Tom Leo 

15 – Dave Arehart 
17 –  Kurt Mable 

18 –  Celia Soden 

         Brian Sprague 
19 – Beverly Utter 

20 –  David Curley 

20 –  Ronald Geywits 
         Michelle (Schmitt) Fritts 

21 –  Margie Hume 
         Melissa Mostert 

23 –  Emme O’Connell 
24 –  Nora Espierd-Levy 

        Chloe Gibson  

25 –  Noah Newbold 
26 –  Chloe Anderson 

 Aila Jill Sullivan 
28 – Paul Schmitt 
 

 
 

 July 1 – Chris Kilmer 

              Tom Little 

              Nancy Thomson 

        3 – Kaleb Ambrose 

              Anna Arehart 

              Molly Arehart 

              Joe Weaver 

        4 – Lucas Baier 

             Caitlyn Hilton 

             Trent Kathmann 

        8 – Kacie Aitken 

  Jackson Brew 

             Adrionna Cecce 

             James Ellis 

             

         
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 



 

May 2023 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 1  

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
5:50 pm      Session Meeting 

2  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 

3  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 

4  

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

5  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

6  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

7  
9:45 am      Deacons Meeting 
9:45 am Sunday School 
9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship with Communion 

8  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 

9  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 
 

10  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal  
6:00 pm      Healthy Congregations 

Workshop 

11  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

12  

8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

13  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

14 Mother's Day 

9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

15  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
6:30 pm MWS Meeting 

16  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 

17  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 
6:30 pm Annual Morgan Stanley 

Meeting 

18  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

19  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

20  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

21  
9:45 am Sunday School 
9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

22  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk work day 

23  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 
 

24  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
4:00 pm      Kirk Meeting 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal  
6:00 pm      Healthy Congregations 

Workshop 

25  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

26  
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

27  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

28 Bountiful Giving Sunday 

9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

29   Office Closed 
       Memorial Day 
9:00 am Kirk work day 

30 
8:00 am Little Inspirations 
11:00 am    Little Inspirations 

Graduation 

  

31 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 

 

   

 



 

June 2023                   

 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1  
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

2  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

3  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

4  
9:45 am Deacons Meeting 
9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship with Communion 

5  
9:00 am Kirk work day 
5:30 pm Session Meeting 

6 
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 

  

7  
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal  
6:00 pm      Healthy Congregations 

Workshop 

8  
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

9  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

10  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

11  
9:45 am Sunday School 
9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

12  
9:00 am Kirk work day 

13    14  
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 
6:00 pm Trustees Meeting 

15  
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

16  

9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

17  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

18 Father's Day 

9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

19   Office Closed 
       Juneteenth 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
6:30 pm MWS Meeting 

20  
3:00 pm      Girl Scouts 

 

21  
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 
6:00 pm      Trustees Meeting 

22  
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

23  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

24  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

25 Bountiful Giving Sunday 

9:45 am Sunday School 
9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship 

26 Newsletter Deadline 

9:00 am Kirk work day 

27  28 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
4:00 pm      Kirk Meeting 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 

29  
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

30 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

July 1  
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

July 2 
9:45 am Choir Rehearsal 
10:30 am Worship with Communion 

July 3 
9:00 am Kirk work day 
 

July 4 
Office Closed 

Independence Day 

  

July 5 
10:30 am    Gentle Yoga 
5:00 pm Bell Choir Rehearsal 

July 6 
9:00 am Kirk Work Day 

July 7 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:30 am    Adult Ballet Class 

July 8 
9:00 am Kirk Open  
10:15 am Ashtanga Yoga 
11:45 am Yin Yoga 

 


